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House of Delegates





24 October, 2009






Minot, ND

General Chair Jay Nimens called the meeting to order at 9:15 AM.  Roll call was taken and voting cards were distributed.  Board members present were: Jay Nimens, Tom Engberg, Brandi Clark, Leith Devier, Becky LeDoux, Lisa Kramer, Jeff Steele, Loic Joseph, and Carla Porter.  Jim Ballantyne, Dagny Knutson and Ben Bolinske were absent.  

Jay Nimens welcomes everyone to the fall LSC meeting.  Jay asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes.  Jay asked for a motion to approve the minutes.  Jeff Steele made the motion.  Loic seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

Treasurer’s Report: Leith handed out the treasurer’s report and the profit and loss sheet.  She stated that there are outstanding fees as of this time, so that the report is not quite accurate. We have a balance of $64,506.00.   All bank accounts have been consolidated in Fargo.  Concern about the budget for 2010 zones was discussed.
There was a budget required to be put together for the 2010 zone program.

Swimmers & coaches:  They have been asking for reimbursements for fees.  The treasurer needs to have these 2 weeks before spring and fall meetings.  They need to be more accountable so that we can have a complete budget at the time of the fall and spring board of delegate meeting.  Receipts and bills need to be handled on a timely basis.  Our fiscal years end September 30, so that information needs to be in before that time.  All the clubs need to be on the ball.  USA website added document destruction retention to its policy.  A motion was made to accept the treasurer’s report.  Carla made the motion.  Lisa seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
General Chair Report and Report of Correspondence:  Jay mentioned that he attended the national convention in Chicago.  Our LSC will be participating in a program called LEAP.  It is a way for our LSC to improve effectiveness.  Clubs that participated in this program had a great experience.  It is set up so that a better succession is created.  This is a 37 page program.  It was elected that 3 people go through with this program, Jay Nimens, Loic Joseph and Lisa Kramer.  After completion there is an option for a Leap 2 and a Leap 3 program.
All who is on the board will need to sign a conflict of interest and background checks.  We need to all sign off and have it formed.  The purpose being that we don’t have a business that we are trying to profit from.

SD & ND will try and merge our LSC’s as one association.  We would still keep our states separate.  This has been proven successful in Texas.  They will work with us and give us a trial run.  SD would love to do it.  We would go to zones or nationals as team Dakota.  We would maintain separate LSC’s for state meets.  All surrounding states are in the same boat.  They are in a rut!  They would welcome the fact to come her for a huge meet.  Jay will pursue this with SD and see how we will put this together.  Talia had some discussion about the issues regarding the kids and what the standards will be?  We will table this until we come up with a plan of action.  Any input for the merging of these two programs can be directed towards Jay.
Board Member Reports:

Administrative vice Chair-Officials:  We passed a new wordage for the officials section in the policy manual.  The new wordage clarifies the official section. 

Encourage parents; we need officials in the state!
Complaints have been made by some officials that they don’t want to work with some officials.  If there are any issues regarding this, please take your complaints to Tom.

Senior vice Chair:  
We had 41 athletes go to zones this summer in Grand Forks.  We had a couple of 1st places and lots of top 16 placements.  We had a great time!  We ended up subsidizing $4000.  Our fees last year were $150/individual.  We did not have to pay for a bus.
2010 zones will be split into two different zone meets.  14 and under central zones group is in two different places (Wisconsin & Nebraska) we will be going to Nebraska and the 15 and over will be going to Bismarck, ND.  All three meets are on the same weekend.  The 15 and over zone meet will be run as a club only meet @ zones.  There was discussion about why we compete as individual clubs or compete as a zone club.  If you have any input about this issue, please contact Bryan Walls or Jim Ballantyne who are a part of this committee.
Jim has made some funding requests for zones 2010.  The budget will be $22,000.00.  We need to define this zone meet.  Jim thinks that we will have 22 age group kids going to Nebraska and 26 senior kids staying in Bismarck.  We will need to figure out how the budget works.  The first senior meet that was held was a complete failure.  
Loic would like to stay in Bismarck for the senior zones and be the coach.  We will bring this out to a committee to organize.  
Jim had a question requiring a disability chair on the board.  Jeff Steele wants to nominate Talia Butery as the Disability chair.  Loic made the motion to add Talia as the Disability chair.  Carla seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  

This will be a 2 year term.

There was discussion regarding how we will run our state meet.  Could there be a possibility of running it as a prelim meet?  There were some issues with this suggestion.  We will see how the meet at Aquastorm goes in January and discuss the issue after the fact.

There was a motion to look into the options for 2011 with a committee.  Talia, Loic, Jeff, Carla and Brandi will be on this committee.

Swimposium:

We are going to hold this at Bismarck.  We however cannot hold the swimposium at the same time as a swim meet.  No more than 100 athletes can register.  We are going to set it up with the spring meeting in Jamestown.  The swimposium will have something to offer to all aspects of swimming, officials, business management, athletes, coaches, and meet managers.  Do we want to host this during our spring meeting?  Jeff Steele made the motion to hold the swimposium during our spring meeting.  There was discussion on the floor.  Loic seconded the motion.  Carla Porter opposed.  Motion carried.  The date will be May 8 in Jamestown.

Age Group vice Chair:

All the records are here and they will be passed out prior to the end of the meeting.
All is well with the age group vice chair.
Registration Chair:

Get your electronic registration in early!  No more mailing in registration.  We are up about 100 swimmers.  We had 1067 swimmers last year.

The rest of the age registration chair report was tabled until the House of Delegates session.
 

.  

Technical Chair:

Lisa has handed out the packets for registrations.  There was discussion to raise fees through 2010.  We are going to leave the fees as is.
Safety Chair:

There was only one report in July.  Discussion about diving starts.  We need to remind coaches that we need to do this.  Jeff made a motion if we could make a policy that kids sit and slide in, instead of diving in.  We will do away with feet first.  Tom seconded the motion.  Motion carried.
Secretary:
There was one correction made on the spring minutes.
Coaches Representative:

The zone meet was a success.  Talia, Bryan and Andrea all deserve a huge thank you!  Loic has already talked to coaches for the upcoming 2010 zones meet.  Loic is going to have Talia Butery be in charge of the 14 and under.   
There was discussion to be able to have the coaches’ stay at a hotel instead of the dorms. The coaches need to be separated from the kids after they are done swimming.  Coaches should be coaches during the swimming time only.  The chaperones are responsible for the children thereafter. Also our kids when they go to zones do not compare with the other kids at zones.  Can we add some money for these kids to purchase warm ups, so that we can look more professional.  It is an honor to these kids that they made it to zones.


Athlete Representatives:

Nothing to report
New Business:

Talia discussed where does the money in the budget go?  

Jay discussed that our budget is on the website and that zones is our largest expenditure.  Other expenditures are coaches, workshops, national conventions, coaches’ clinic, officials, tags, shirts and awards.

Discussion was made if we have a surplus?  Our budget is set up as a perfect scenario of a budget.  There was also discussion about raising the athletes’ gift for state?  It is allotted $600 total for the gift.  With the increase of athletes, the gift does not end up being worth while to the athletes.  

Meet Reports & Schedules:

We have been requested to have an all star meet program the week after state in Dickinson or in Bismarck?  Votes were taken and Bismarck will be the site for the ALL STAR MEET.  It will be in Bismarck March 26 & 27. 

Jay made the motion to accept the schedule for the 2010 long course season.  Loic seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

2009 Long Course state open water was a success!  It was the fastest open water event ever held! (  The markers were discovered marked incorrectly after the open water.  

Any changes or requests need to go to Bryan.

Coaches’ clinic:  Mike Stromberg requested for $1000 from the LSC as a sponsor for the 2010 coaches clinic to be held in Fargo.   Jeff Steele made a motion to request to be a sponsor if needed, for the 2010 coaches’ clinic.  Loic seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  Jay had a lot of happy people that were at this clinic.  The date will be May 15, 2010. 

New Business: Meet packages, need to define your facilities, especially these new clubs!

The Coaches clinic will be held on April 30 – May 2 in Fargo.
The Spring LSC meeting will be held in Jamestown during the swimposium.  The meeting will start at 8 am.

Jay Nimens made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting was adjourned at 10:55 am.

